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Dear Parents,
Welcome to P3K. My name is Ms Macdonald and I will be your child’s teacher this session. It has been a pleasure getting to know the children and I have been delighted at how quickly the class has settled.   I‘m sure we will all enjoy working together.

Our Timetable

	Monday
	ICT with Mr Wilson

	Tuesday
	Drama with Mrs McGillivray

	Wednesday
	PE with Ms Macdonald

	Thursday
	Kodaly with Mrs Okumu

	Friday
	Music with Mrs Young
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The class will visit the library every fortnight on a Thursday at 9.45am.  We have already enjoyed our first visit and the next dates are as follows: 7th September, 21st September and 5th October. Please ensure your child takes their library books back prior to their next visit.  The children should also bring a book to school to keep in their tray to enjoy short reading together times in class.
Homework

Homework will be handed out on Wednesday to be completed and handed in the following Tuesday. Please keep an eye on your child’s homework activities and sign the homework when it is completed. Reading homework will generally follow a set pattern and you are asked to listen to your child reading and involve them in discussion about the story.  You will find a reading prompt card in your child’s reading book.  There will be two or three homework activities each week to consolidate what we have been learning in class. 

Topic
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 We have started this term with a book study based on the book ‘The Owl who was Afraid of the Dark’ by Jill Tomlinson. We will be looking at the   children’s likes and dislikes about the dark, nocturnal animals, food chains  and light and dark.   Through trips to Gauhill Woods we plan to look at the 
plants and animals in our local environment.

Teaching and learning

In Literacy we are learning how to write a recount which is a way of retelling an important event or describing an experience that you have had such as a school trip.  We are also revising our basic punctuation and use of adjectives.  In Modern Languages we will be learning to say our name and various greetings in French.  We will also be listening to Goldilocks and the Three Bears and using our knowledge of the story to help translate some of the French vocabulary.

In Maths we are practising our mental strategies by revising how to make a quick 10 when adding numbers e.g. 9+5 = 10+4 as well as practising our quick recall of fact families.  

In Health and Well Being we are looking at friendships and our rights and responsibilities. We have already agreed our Class Charter.  In P.E. we are focusing on athletics through practising our running, jumping and throwing skills.
Equipment
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It was great to see so many children bringing their gym kits. These can be kept in class and go home at the end of each term to be washed. Please ensure that long hair is tied back and that earrings are removed or covered with tape for safety during P.E.

As the school building becomes very hot on sunny days it is important that each child has a water bottle with them. These can be refilled during the day as required.  A well-equipped pencil case is useful in class. This should include sharp pencils for writing and colouring, a rubber, a ruler and a sharpener.  It is also a good idea to provide an apron or adult-sized t-shirt to protect uniforms during Art lessons.   If you have any spare newspaper could you please send it in as it would be most appreciated for art activities.
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Allergies
Please can you avoid sending nut based snacks to school as we have a number of children with nut allergies.  

Events
I look forward to seeing you at our Open Afternoon which will be held on Friday 25th 1st September.  We have another formal opportunity to meet this term at our Parent/Teacher Meetings which will be held on Thursday 28th September and Tuesday 4th October.  
Visits to Gauchhill Woods
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 As part of our topic the class will visit Gauchhill Woods. At the woods we will be focusing on woodland animal habitats and sustainability.  We would however need adult helpers to accompany us on these outings. We would set off around 9.15am and return in time for break around 10.40am. If you are available to help on any of the dates please fill in and return the attached slip - the more the merrier. I will then confirm who is coming with us each week by issuing a timetable for the 4 visits. All children will require appropriate clothing (wellies or boots and a waterproof jacket).

I look forward to our partnership in your child’s education.  If you wish to discuss anything at all, please do not hesitate to get in touch through the school office or your child’s Home/School book.  

Yours sincerely

Ms Macdonald
Class Teacher
Outings to Gauchhill Woods 
If you would like to accompany the class to to Gauchhill Woods between 9.15am and 10.40am please circle the dates that you are available: 
13th September                20nd September              28th September

 
Child’s name

________________________

Signature

________________________

Date
      _________
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